
 

 

A Monthly Publication for Temple Beth-El,  

Las Cruces, New Mexico FEBRUARY 2023 (SHEVET- ADAR5783) 

Dear Temple Community, 
 
For my bat mitzvah service project, I have been volunteering at the Action Program for Animals, which is an amazing              
organization that helps abandoned animals find loving homes in our community.  I will be talking about the impact of their      
different programs in my D'var Torah. However, for now, I want to invite you to join me in gathering the following donations for 
their important work: 
 

• Fancy Feast dog or cat food 

• Purina Cat Chow 

• Cat/dog toys 

• Cat/dog collars 

• Kitty litter (the kind that 'clumps' and is scented is preferred) 

• Hand-held vacuum 

• Cat/dog beds of any size 

• Bath mats with no plastic on the bottom 

• Money to help offset costs for vet visits and vaccinations. 
 
Donations can be left along the wall opposite from the bathrooms under the sign for "Action Program for Animals Donations."  
 
I will deliver all donations on February 25th. 
 
Thank you so much for helping me with this mitzvah! 
 
Sincerely, 
Liana Brown 
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Worship Schedule  
  

Services are in person but will also be 
available by Zoom and Facebook live.   
You can watch the Facebook livestream for      
holiday and Shabbat services on this page: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/
Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-
115816285166004/ 

Zoom invites for all services, and any text 
to follow, will be sent out weekly. 

 

If you do not have a siddur at home, you 
can purchase a print copy or an e-book, 
(less expensive option) which can be 
viewed on any device using the free Kindle 
App. These can be bought from the Central            
Conference of  American Rabbis at this link 

https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mis
hkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/ 

Due to copyright law and content licensing, 
as of January 1st, the free flipbooks are no 
longer available. 

 
Wednesdays  
Tanakh study with Rabbi Larry Karol via 
Zoom at 10:15 am.  Contact Rabbi  Karol 
(rablpkarol@gmail.com) to join  
Saturdays 
Talmud Study 9:00 AM  
In person and by Zoom. Link sent weekly. 
1st and 3rd week, shorter morning service 
and Torah study. 
2nd and 4th week, longer service with full 
Torah service. 
 
 
 
 
Friday, February 3 
6:00 pm, Shabbat Evening service  

FEBRUARY 2023 (SHEVET- ADAR5783) 

Saturday, February 4 
10:30 Saturday morning service & Torah 
study 
Parshat Beshalach 
Exodus 13:17-17:16 
 
Friday, February 10 
6:00 pm Shabbat evening service               
Saturday, February 11 
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud study 
10:30 Saturday morning service with full   
Torah Service 
Parshat Yitro 
Exodus 18:1-20:23 
 
Friday, February 17 
6:00 pm Shabbat evening service               
Saturday, February 18 
10:00 Bat Mitzvah of Liana Cantrel Brown 
Parshat Mishpatim 
Exodus 21:1-24:18 
 
Friday, February 24 
6:00 pm Shabbat evening service  
Saturday, February 25 
9:00 am via Zoom, Talmud study 
10:30 Saturday morning service with full   
Torah Service 
Parshat Terumah 
Exodus 25:1-27:19 
 
 

Adelante Submissions: 

 As we continue another busy year, I  need your help 
more than ever. This newsletter is so much better when 
it has many voices (that and I am horrible at remember-
ing to take pictures).   Send me your  pictures of family     
Shabbat, Temple events, book recommendations,     
recipes, illustrations, etc.   I will share as many as space 
allows in each month’s Adelante.  

The deadline for turning in articles, items and pho-
tos for the January 2022 Adelante is February 18, 
2022.  Late items may not be  included.  Please do 
your best to keep to that schedule to facilitate a timely 
completion of the Adelante! All content can be            
e-mailed to me, Beth Tierney at                               
cambrien73@gmail.com 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/category/Synagogue/Temple-Beth-El-115816285166004/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
https://www.ccarnet.org/publications/mishkan-tfilah-for-shabbat/
mailto:rablpkarol@gmail.com
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Read on February 3 & 4, 2023 

Clinton Cook* (Dee Cook) 
Susan Friedman (Mark & Stefani Singer) 
William Friedman (Mark & Stefani Singer) 

Richard Garner (Ari & Carrie Swartz) 
Zeenae Audrae Geller (Ruth Rubin) 
Ruth Ginsburg (Martha Roditti) 

Isaac Kruger (Linda M. Kruger) 
Hesh Langner (Bernie Langner) 
Pauline Lemelin (Michael & Stacey Hyman) 
Jesse J. Muchnikoff (Stan & Gerie Muchnikoff) 

Leonardo Oczon (Mark & Aggie Saltman) 
Alvin Phinick (Mike & Karen Currier) 
Russell Spingarn (Richard & Penny Spingarn) 

William Stein (Bill Stein) 
Arthur Stern* (Burt & Ann Berkson, Arthur &  
 Rebecca Berkson) 

Leah Williamson (Michael & Barbara Mandel) 
 
Read on February 10 & 11, 2023 

Lillie Friedman (Mark & Stefani Singer) 
Sylvia Gubin (Scott & Betsy Gubin) 

Hortense Heart (Nancy Bergman & Greg Artman) 
Janet Kane (Cyrille S. Kane) 
Samuel Klein* (Sam Klein, & Melvin & Rosie Klein) 

David Lewis (Jeffrey & Avis Lewis) 
Edward F. Resnick* (Frances F. Williams) 
Dr. Edward Weiss* (Harry & Diane Bass) 

 
Read on February 17 & 18, 2023 

Shirley Backman (Bob & Judy Kirschner) 

Marian Brown (Marieka & Jeanne Brown) 
Paul David Burgauer (Scott & Monica Burgauer) 
Cecelia Chotiner Lipsitz (Selma & Rosalyn Richman) 

George Cohen* (Susan Brown & Marieka & Jeanne 
 Brown) 
Wade W. Gardner (Brenda & Arlon Parish) 

Raphael Gordon (Lynn Zeemont & Robert Zeemont) 
Norman Green (Selma Ryave & Rosyln Richman) 
Charlotte Ray Mann (Alison Mann) 

Yetta Resnick* (Frances F. Williams) 
Dee Seton Barber* (Julie Seton & Bob Sanderson) 
Milton Zeemont (Lynn Zeemont) 
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In order to ensure that the name of your loved one will be    
recited during services, we have instituted the following     
practices:  

• The Hebrew dates for each week’s Yahrzeits are listed in 
each Adelante. 

• Names are read on the Shabbat following the Yahrzeit, 
or on the day, if it falls on that Shabbat.  

• Hebrew vs. conventional (Gregorian) calendar: The  
temple’s tradition is to base the Yahrzeits list on the   
Hebrew calendar. Those who wish to have a name read 
on a Friday night close to the conventional  (Gregorian) 
calendar date are asked to please email or call the    
Temple office a few days prior to the service.  

*Asterisks indicate that a loved one has been  
permanently memorialized with a plaque in the Temple 
sanctuary. If you are  interested in acquiring a plaque for 
your loved one, contact the Temple office. Current TBE 
members may purchase a plaque for $300.  
Non TBE members may purchase a plaque for $600.   

Yahrzeits– February 3-March 4 

(Listings include the name of the loved one on the 
yahrzeit list and the name of the congregant or 
congregants  remembering that loved one -
asterisks indicate loved ones remembered with 
memorial plaques) 

Condolences to: 

•  Lila Ziegler, Yossi Lapid, and Stuart Kelter and their 
families on the death of Susan Lapid.  

• Shelly and Jerry Silverman on the death of Jerry’s 
sister, Honey Silverman.  

May their memories be for a blessing 

Read on February 24 & 25, 2023 

Shimshon Alkon (Philip & Sally Alkon) 
Ruth N. Brooks* (Sharon & Peter Dorfman) 
Patricia Collier Ehlers (Lisa Ehlers McCuller & Bryan 

 McCuller) 
Phyllis Friedman (Mark & Stefani Singer) 
Margaret Gantert (Jacob & Susi Kolikant) 

Rita Herman (Jefferey & Avis Lewis) 
Martin Hindin (Lenore Hindin) 
Joseph Jacobs (Shari Abramowitz & Evette Lutman) 
Bernice Klein* (Sam Klein & Melvin & Rosie Klein) 

Itzhak Kolikant (Jacob & Susi Kolikant) 
Minnie Levicoff (Norman & Suzanne Mazer) 
Reba Tapper (Dan Tapper & Judy Long) 

Dolly Zabin (Jeff Brown & Cherri Hudson-Brown) 
 
Read on March 3 & 4, 2023 

Joshua Mordechai Batkin* (Mike Batkin) 
Earl Dorfman* (Sharon & Peter Dorfman) 

Alma Ruth Feil (Paul Feil) 
Beatrice Gibbs (Terri Sugarman) 
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ONEG UPDATE 

The Sisterhood Council is very thankful to 
all who responded to the 'Oneg Request' 
letter we mailed in September. 

Several members that are unable or         
unavailable to host kindly and very        
generously donated money to 'sponsor' an 
Oneg in honor or in memory of a loved 
one, or in appreciation of a special           
occasion. Several also donated in honor of 
Rabbi Evette! 

However, the number of members who 
signed up to actually co-host at least two 
Onegs during the year falls short of our   
efforts to have hosts for every Friday.    
Several members have already hosted 3 or 
4 onegs, and while that is totally              
appreciated, we cannot expect a handful of 
members to continue to do this. Also, at this 
point in time we do not want to 'hire'      
outside help to do what should be a joy for 
members to do. 

After much discussion, the Sisterhood 
Council has decided that, after all attempts 
to solicit hosts have failed, there will be an 

occasional “No Host Oneg”.  Simply put,  
there will be Challah , wine and grape juice 
served for the Ha Motzi, and nothing else. 

This extremely minimal set up will be    
graciously seen to by those attending      
services that evening. 

Please contact Debbie Levy, ( text:575-650-
7799, or dvrhl@aol.com ) with questions or 
concerns you may have about this decision. 

  

February Co-Hosts : 

3rd: Ann Berkson & Dee Cook 

10th: " No-Host Oneg" 

17th: Marieka & Jeanne Brown w/ Jerry & 
Shelly Silverman, (this is Liana's Bat   
Mitzvah weekend!!) 

24th: Nancy Bergman & Julie Seton  

            It’s Coming! 

 

 

  Be sure to mark 

  your calendar for 

      An Afternoon at the Auction 

 

         Sunday, March 5, 2023  

        from 1:30 pm - 4:00 pm 

 

and 

 

Return your donation forms by        

February 1, 2023 

 

Who is going to bid on the Cessna   air-

plane ride, the delicious basket of   

chocolate, or the condo at Lake        

Tahoe? 

 

We are awaiting your good ideas. 

 

Send your donation forms to: Temple 

Beth-El 

C/O Ways and Means Committee 

3980 Sonoma Springs Ave 

Las Cruces, NM 88011 

Questions contact 

Dee Cook cookdee72@gmail.com 

575-521-7319 

Cheryl Decker mimidkr@icloud.com 

Betsy Gubin bgubin2828@comast.net 

Wendee Lorbeer mathwen-

dee@gmail.com 

mailto:president.tbelc@gmail.com
mailto:mimidkr@icloud.com
mailto:bgubin2828@comcast.net
mailto:mathwendee@gmail.com
mailto:mathwendee@gmail.com


 

 

The Temple Beth-El Mitzvah Team sends best 
wishes to these members celebrating  birthdays 
this month: 
Ann Berkson     Jeanne Brown 
Karen Ford-Pierce    Lester Frank 
Monika Kimball     Judy Long 
Arthur Lorbeer     Suzanne Mazer 
Stan Muchnikoff    Nancy Salars 
Morgan Tierney     Robert Zeemont 
 
The Temple Beth-El Mitzvah Team sends best 
wishes to these members celebrating                    
anniversaries this month: 
Beverly & Luke Duddridge 
Debbie & Tom Levy 
Wendee & Art Lorbeer 
Elaine & Eric Zameret 
 
We would love to have more names in these lists.  If 
you would like to have us acknowledge your occasion 
in the future please send birth month and anniversary 
month to Luke Duddridge at 
LCDuddridge@hotmail.com    
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The Temple Beth-El short story           
discussion group invites you to join us 
as we continue our weekly readings and 
Zoom discussions. The current session 
began in mid-January and will run until 
sometime in March. If you love fiction, 
lively conversation and the company of 
fellow fiction lovers, this is the place for 
you. We meet on Tuesdays at 11:00 a.m. 
Las Cruces time. Our stories, which are 
emailed to participants each week, fea-
ture the  writing of some of the world's 
best known Jewish au-
thors, past and present. 
For more information, 
contact Jim Rosenthal 
at jar529@gmail.com  

Tu B'Shevat is     
coming up!            
The Temple Beth-El 

religious school would like to 
invite all congregants to join 
us for our Tu B'Shevat seder. 
It will be held Sunday,        
February 5th at 10:30 in the 
TBE Social hall.   
Rabbi Evette will 
lead. We hope to see 
you there!  

                                 HELP WANTED 

Growing Jewish congregation (Temple 
Beth-El) needs assistance. 
Must be crazy enough to enjoy constant 
daily interruptions, forgotten lunches, 
working past your designated quitting 
time, and a volunteer’s salary! 

A great sense of humor is a plus. Must be 
able to extreme multi-task, or at least be 
willing to try. Duties include but are not 
limited to taking messages off the phone, 
helping people coming into temple,  and   
giving tours of the temple. 

Benefits include great company and 
knowing that you are doing a huge    
mitzvah. 
 
If interested, please call Cheryl Decker.  

mailto::LCDuddridge@hotmail.com
mailto:jar529@gmail.com
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TEMPLE FUNDS 
 

Donations are gratefully accepted for the following: 
General Operating Fund—For the day-to-day operation of 

TBE. 
Biblical Garden Fund—To provide the infrastructure for bibli-

cal plants and trees, and bricks in the fountain meditation area 
and on the brick walkway.  

Rabbi Larry and Rhonda Karol Campership Fund—Providing 
scholarships for Temple    students to attend  Jewish summer 
camp programs.  

The Mitzvah Team Fund—  to assist this voluntary team of 
Temple Beth-El members that, upon  request and dependent 
upon availability, will provide non emergency support service 
to  members of the temple.  

Social Action Fund—For  projects that benefit our community 
and Las Cruces and Southern New Mexico. 

Irving Batkin Memorial Scholarship Fund—To broadly sup-
port Jewish education, based on merit or need, through partici-
pation in the TBE Religious School, camperships, and/or pur-
suit of Jewish collegiate studies or rabbinical studies.   

Frances Williams Library Fund—To provide books and infra-
structure for the TBE library. 

Rabbi Gerald M. Kane Fund—Provides funds to help further 
adult education and cultural        programming at TBE. 

Temple Beth-El Religious School Fund—Supports the regular 
and special programming planned by  faculty, students and the 
Religious School Committee.  

Temple Beth-El Youth Fund—Support for Youth activities at 
TBE. 

Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund—Used to meet a  variety of philan-
thropic requests as well as to supplement TBE programs.    

 
Periodically the temple may list short-term projects or needs. 
Contributions that do not specify a project or fund will be  added 
to the General Operating Fund.  If you have a question or wish to 
contribute to a project not listed here, please  contact our Temple 
Beth-El Treasurer, Joel Seigel.   

Donations through January 23, 2022 
General Fund: 

Susannah Skyr-Gupta, in memory of Susan Lapid 

Michael White and Joyce Davidoff, in memory of Susan Lapid 

Janet Stevens, in memory of Louis, Edith and Sara Madenberg 

Allen and Eve Palanker, in memory of Honey Silverman 

John and Barbara Busby, in memory of Susan Lapid 

Frima and Jeffrey Marquez, in memory of Susan Lapid 

Jerry and Shelly Silverman, in memory of Honey Silverman 

Jane Grider, in memory of Dr. Clarence Lathrop 

Shari Abramowitz and Rabbi Evette Lutman, latkes 

Jewish El Paso, in honor of Rabbi Evette’s installation 

Selma Ryave, in honor of Rosalyn Richman’s recovery 

Selma Ryave, in memory of Sol E. Podolsky and Charles 
 Lipsitz 

 

Rabbi Discretionary Fund: 

Susannah Skyr-Gupta, in memory of Susan Lapid 

Karen Shevet Dinah, in honor of Rabbi Evette and Shari’s   
 Chanukat Habayit 

 

Rabbi Larry and Rhonda Karol Campership Fund: 

Jerry and Shelly Silverman, in memory of  Susan Lapid 

 

Biblical Garden Fund: 

Wendee and Art Lorbeer, in memory of Morris Goldstein 

Alison Mann, in memory of Honey Silverman and Susan Lapid 

David and Cheryl Decker, in memory of Lynn Louden 

 

Camp Hope: 

Rabbi Larry and Rhonda Karol 

Mensch Club 

Jerry and Rochelle Silverman 

Dan Allan 

Stuart Kelter and Leora Zeitlin 

Lynn Zeemont 

Eric and Donna Popky 

Irwin and Barbara Ross 

Cherri Hudson-Brown and Jeff Brown 

Karen Shevet Dinah 

Steve Haydu 

Joanne Turnbull 

 

Frances Williams Library Fund: 

Linda Kruger, in memory of Charles Kruger,  Barney & Ruth 
 Sugarman, and Dave Zeemont 

 

Temple Beth-El Religious School Fund: 

Jacob and Susie Kolikant, in memory of Susan Lapid 

Ruth Rubin, in memory of Zeena Audrae  Geller 

“Have you considered a bequest  
to Temple Beth-El?” 

   An important part of our future is represented by   be-
quests made by members.    
   Thoughtful bequests enable Temple Beth-El to retain 
the future of Jewish life for generations to come.   
From funding our Rabbi to scholarships at our religious 
school, your generous gift maintains our financial health.  
   A simple codicil can be added to your existing will, if 
you wish to make a bequest, such as: 
“I give and bequest to Temple Beth-El, located in Las      
Cruces, New Mexico, the sum of $____     
[or ____ percentage of my estate as finally determined 
for federal estate tax purposes]. 
  A will or codicil should be prepared by an  attorney. 
   Please call the Temple office at (575) 524-3380 to dis-
cuss including Temple Beth-El in your estate. 

 



 

 

Honor the memory of loved ones 
with a    memorial plaque and 
mark celebrations and  milestones 
(and also the memory 
of friends and family) 
by adding leaves to 
our Tree of Life. 

transformed  America.  But that experience no longer       
reflects the growing demographic diversity of American  
Judaism today. It's time for us to learn to use chopsticks 
along with carving up the brisket! 

# # # 
  
 In an exciting development, Dave Decker, Jeff Lewis, and 
other members of the Mensch Club are organizing a work 
project in Las Vegas, New Mexico, to help with refurbishing 
Temple Montefiore. The building, which is the oldest      
synagogue building west of the Rockies, was recently       
repurchased by the community. 
 
The long weekend of March 31-April 2 is set aside to help 
the congregation with renovation and repairs so the building 
can be used again as a community center and house of    
worship. Rabbi Evette will be there to conduct Shabbat    
services, and the Las Vegas community is very excited to 
host us! 
 
Las Vegas New Mexico is roughly a 5-hour drive from Las     
Cruces.  For more information and details about activities 
and lodging, please contact Dave Decker at                                    
deckerdavid28@gmail.com or leave a message at the office. 

 
L’Shalom  
Nan Rubin, President 
Temple Beth-El, Las Cruces 
president.tbelc@gmail.com 

Page 7 FEBRUARY 2023 (SHEVET- ADAR5783) 

 

Lately, I have been checking out 
The Forward newspaper on a         
regular basis. The Forward is the 
English language grandchild of the 
very popular daily Yiddish paper, 
The Forverts, which was started in 
1897 and provided news and      
advice to tens of thousands of   

Yiddish speaking immigrants.  

Today, the publication offers a wide range of                
information and commentary on the most interesting  
news stories about American Jews and the American 
Jewish experience.  There was an announcement about 
an online vigil being organized by the Asian American 
Jewish community near Monterey Park, in response to  
the very tragic massacre of 12 Asians at a Lunar New 
Year celebration.  

It caught my eye because the vigil was being organized 
by the Asian American Jewish community nearby. Asian     
American and Jewish are generally not seen together in 
the same sentence.  It was another realization about the 
broad diversity now reflected in the Jewish communities 
around the country. 

At one time, the Yiddish Forverts served the vast          
majority of Jewish immigrants arriving and living in 
America. This was the huge wave of more than a million 
Jews who poured into the country between 1890 and 
1920, who created the stereotype of Jewish Lower East 
Side, pictures of pushcarts and pickle stores, and literally 
setting the stage for several generations of comedians, 
entertainers, musicians, scientists, lawyers, doctors, 
scholars, and countless others who helped create the 
American middle class of the 1930s, 1940s and 1950s. 
For many of us, these were our parents or grandparents, 
and they are the reason we eat bagels and lox today. This 
demographic had an indelible impact not only on Jewish 
culture, but on all of American culture.   

But that era of Lower East Side tenements, and young 
Jewish girls working in sweatshops is long past history.  
Today, we have a Jewish community filled with ethnic 
diversity, national diversity, and Jews by choice from 
every other possible religious background.   

Reading about a gathering of the Asian American Jewish 
community made me think about my friend Myra, who 
adopted her daughter Sadie from China. Other Jewish      
families were also adopting daughters from China, and 
when Sadie had her Bat Mitzvah, young Chinese girls all 
over New York City were having their Bat Mitzvah             
celebrations at the same time. I knew of several adopted 
Korean daughters as well, and all of them identified as 
Asian American Jews. 

There is no question that the tremendous wave of poor 
Jews from Ukraine and other parts of the Pale          

mailto:deckerdavid28@gmail.com
mailto:president.tbelc@gmail.com


 

 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES 2022-2023 

President-Nan Rubin 

Vice-President-Lynn Zeemont 

 Secretary– Deb Leyndyke  

Treasurer– Joel Seigel 

Pearie Bruder   Steven Haydu   

 Martha Roditti   Diane Fleishman    

Cherri Hudson-Brown   Donna Popky             
Wendee Lorbeer  

Jeff Lewis (Mensch Club)         

 Dee Cook (Sisterhood) 
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Temple Beth-El Board of Trustees Meet-
ing Summary, January 19, 2023  

• An Invocation was given by Martha 
Roditti. 

• The Board unanimously approved a    
motion to welcome three new member 
family units: Joanne Kaufman, Rain     
Simons, and Jermel and Nicole Griffin. 

• Treasurer Joel Siegel presented the       
Financial Report and indicated we are on 
track. 

• The Board passed a resolution that for the 
fiscal year of 2023-2024 1% of all the    
committed dues base will be committed 
to the Social Action Committee to       
disburse up to $500 per tikkun olam     
opportunity that might arise in the Jewish 
community at the local, state, regional, 
national, or international level without 
further board   action. The funds will not 
carry over year to year. 

• Rabbi Evette reported: 

 -that working with David Decker there is 
 a weekend planned to help refurbish the   
 temple in Las Vegas, NM. 

 -the Martin Luther King weekend events 
 were well attended by temple members. 

 -she expressed appreciation for the new         
 microphone she is now using.                             
 -there will be some upcoming education
 al programming coming from the Adult 
 Ed  Committee and from the Rabbi. 

 -she attended a gathering of Faith      
 Leaders to discuss the needs and issues 
 of the unhoused and how we can all  
 supplement that. There may be an       
 opportunity for  Mental Health First Aid 
 Training in the near future. 

 -she will be the speaker at the Cafe     
 Europa lunch on February 5, 2023. 

• Wendee Lorbeer and Dee Cook reported 
“An Afternoon at the Auction” plans are  
underway and some interesting auction 
items are coming in. The event is March 
5, 2023. 

• President Nan Rubin reported 

 -a Jewish El Paso Federation grant proposal was 
 submitted to help fund part time work  to aid with 
 administration and outreach support. 

 -there continues to be discussion of holding a 
 scaled down event like the JFFF. 

 -she will also be contacting a Board Nominating   
 Committee. 

• Steve Haydu discussed his plans for a half day, in    
person, work session for the Board of Trustees 
which will take place in February. 

• Lynn Zeemont indicated that Sisterhood is hoping 
to hold a Second Night Seder off site. Plans are in 
the works with more details later. 

• Jeff Lewis reported 

 -the Mensch Club is growing and has been    
 working hard. 

 -there is an upcoming Trivia Afternoon on Sunday, 
 January 22, 2023. 

 -a Hockey Game Night on February 18, 2023 in El 
 Paso is planned. - 

 -Members continue to help with activities such as 
 the  Christmas at Camp Hope and the upcoming 
 weekend in Las Vegas as well as enjoying     
 themselves together at breakfast outings. 

 

Respectfully submitted, Wendee Lorbeer for Debbie 
Leyndyke, Secretary. 



 

 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

   Shevat 10          1 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Dinner & Jewish 
Literacy               
5:30-7 pm  

Shevat 11          2 
Mussar                 
12:00 pm 

Shevat 12          3 
Shabbat Evening 
Services                 
6:00 pm   

Shevat 13         

4 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Shabbat Service 
& Torah Study 
10:30 am  

Shevat 14          5 
Religious School 
9:00 am 

Tu B’Shevat Seder       
10:30 am 

Café Europa                          
12:00 pm-2:00 pm 

Shevat 15          6 Shevat 16          7 

Short Story Group 
11:00 am via Zoom 

Shevat 17          8 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Dinner & Jewish 
Literacy               
5:30-7 pm  

 

 

Shevat 18          9 
Mussar                 
12:00 pm 

Shevat 19       10 
Shabbat Evening 
Services                 
6:00 pm   

 

 

Shevat 20     11 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Shabbat Service 
10:30 am  

Shevat 21       12 
Religious School 
9:00 am 

Shevat 22      13 Shevat 23       14 

Short Story Group 
11:00 am via Zoom 

Shevat 24       15 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Dinner & Jewish 
Literacy               
5:30-7 pm  

Shevat 25       16 
Mussar                 
12:00 pm 

TBE Board meeting 
6:00 pm 

Shevat 26       17 
Shabbat Evening 
Services                 
6:00 pm   

Shevat 27     18 
Bat Mitzvah of 
Liana Brown                  
10:00 am 
 
Mensch Club 
Hockey Night 
7:00PM 

Shevat 28       19 
NO RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL 

Shevat 29       20 Shevat 30       21 

Short Story Group 
11:00 am via Zoom 

Adar 1            22 
Tanakh Study 
10:15am via Zoom 

Dinner & Jewish 
Literacy               
5:30-7 pm  

Adar 2            23 
Mussar                 
12:00 pm 

Adar 3            24 
Shabbat Evening 
Services                 
6:00 pm   

Adar 4         25 
Talmud Study              
9:00 am  

Shabbat Service 
10:30 am  

Adar 5            26 
Religious School 
9:00 am 

Adar 6            27 Adar 7            28 

Short Story Group 
11:00 am via Zoom 

    

February 2023  
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Editor: Beth Tierney. Copy Editors: Nan Rubin, Rabbi Larry Karol, Aggie Saltman 
and Alison Mann. Circulation: Cheryl Decker.  We welcome Adelante sponsorships 
by or for Temple members and non-members.  Sponsorships can be mailed to the 
Temple; receipts are provided upon request.  We reserve the right to edit all sponsor-
ships.  Non-member sponsorships (with no ad) are $25/year.   Annual sponsorship 
rates are as follows: 2x3 business card $150; Quarter page $300; Half page $600.  
For  information about sponsorships, please contact the Temple Office.  
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Temple Beth-El  and “Adelante” are on the web at  
www.tbelc.org  

The temple also has a Facebook Page: 

Temple Beth-El Las Cruces 
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